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CAPITAL
PROJECTS,
ENGINEERING
MEMORANDUM
To: Mayor
City Council

Doug Faseler, City Manager
From: Jose (Joe) R. Ramos, Jr., P.E. City Engineer

Subject:  Tor Drive Widening Project — Bid Award
CSJ #0915-46-042

Date: August 28, 2017

On April 28, 2014, the City of Seguin was awarded funding through the Texas
Department of Transportation (TxDOT), following an October 2013 application to the
Alamo Area Metropolitan Planning Organization (AAMPO) for improvements to Tor
Drive. Following the Request for Qualifications (RFQ) process, the City contracted with
Brown and Gay Engineering (BGE) to design the road widening project.

On July 25, 2017, eleven (11) bids were received for the Project Base bid and Alternate
No. 1 (milling removal and disposal). The bids range as follows:

Base Bid Low Dean Word Company, Ltd. $ 2,569,863.255
High base bid Denbow Utility Construction, Inc., $ 3,768,591.45
Low Add Alt. #1 Angel Brothers Enterprises, Ltd., $ -6,500.00
High Add Alt. #1  Curran Contracting Company $ 19,740.00

An extensive reference check of Dean Word Company, Ltd., has been performed by BGE
and we are in receipt of the Texas Department of Transportation concurrence letter.
Therefore, staff concurs with the engineer’s recommendation to award the Tor Drive
Widening Project, CSJ #0915-046-042 to Dean Word Company, Ltd., in the base bid
amount of $2,569,863.255 and add alternate #1 bid of $100.00 for a total contract price

of $2,569,963.255.
Funding is from the 2013, 2016 and 2017 Certificate of Obligations funds.

Cec:  Rick Cortes
Susan Caddell
John Donnelly
Michael Sharp
Matt Pekar
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